Meeting Minutes for February 7, 2008
Milton Planning Board

In attendance:   Milton Board of Selectmen (3), Edward Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Emily Keys Innes, Peter Jackson, William Clark, Planning Director, Kevin Mearn, Town Administrator, & Paula Rizzi, executive secretary 
The fourteenth meeting of the Milton Planning Board for fiscal year 2008 was convened on Thursday, February 7, 2008, at 7:15 p.m. jointly with the Milton Board of Selectmen
The Planning Board met with members of the Board of Selectmen to discuss the Town’s planning issues and a potential Master Plan.  Both Boards were in receipt of the following documents:  Master Plan (1974); Executive Summary (1977); Community Development Plan (2004); Milton Redevelopment Study (2001); Two (2) Urban Land Institute Reports on the Central Avenue Business District; State Approved Open Space Plan (effective 3/2006 – 3/2011); and the Affordable Housing Plan.   Members discussed finding the right “mix” of development that will grow the tax base, and the importance of building community support and involvement in the planning process.  It was the consensus of both Boards that they should start with traffic circulation and parking in the East Milton business district.  The Board of Selectmen will appoint a Business and Citizens Advisory Committee comprised of business/commercial property owners and residents who will advise them and ultimately recommend, in their opinion, the name of a consultant who can best advise the committee and the Town relative to these issues.  The Planning Director will create a draft charge and arrange meeting dates for approval by the Boards.  Both Boards agreed to meet on a more regular basis in the future.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously at 8:15 p.m. to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
______________________

Emily Keys Innes, Secretary

